
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
September 23, 2021 
 
BULLETIN #1416 
 
Re:  CDI Issues Moratorium on Cancellations and Nonrenewals In 

Areas Affected By Wildfires 
 
In the recent Bulletin 2021-6 issued by the California Department of Insurance 
(CDI), Commissioner Ricardo Lara directed all admitted and nonadmitted 
insurers to honor a one-year moratorium on policy cancellations and 
nonrenewals in areas affected by eight major wildfires. 

The bulletin follows six emergency declarations issued by Governor Gavin 
Newsom since July 23, 2021. It covers ZIP codes in areas affected by the Dixie, 
Tamarack, Antelope, River, McFarland, Monument, Caldor, and Cache fires. The 
areas covered in each of the six emergency declarations, by California law, are 
to be free of cancellations or nonrenewals for one year following the declaration. 

The bulletin also orders insurers to rescind any cancellations or nonrenewals in 
the affected areas after the emergency declaration dates and offer to reinstate 
or renew policies in effect at the time of the governor’s emergency declaration. 

To view the original CDI bulletin, which includes the list of emergency 
declarations by date and the affected ZIP codes for each declaration, please 
click here. 

http://www.insurance.ca.gov/0250-insurers/0300-insurers/0200-bulletins/bulletin-notices-commiss-opinion/upload/bulletin-2021-06-moratorium.pdf

